Milton Youth Hockey

Monthly Board of Directors Meeting

Minutes of: September 15, 2016

In Attendance:  Bennett, Feloney, Sweeney, Zona, Keating, Mullen, Vaughan, Lovett, Naughton, Skillin. Members: Dave Young, Jason Tsanotelis  
Members’ Speak

· Mr. Tsanotelis questioned the divisional (Herman vs RE) placement of the Bantam B team into the Herman division as most are 1st year players. Board will follow-up on the process of how teams are placed. 
Secretary’s Report:
· Minutes from the August 2, 2016 meeting were submitted.

· A motion was made to accept the minutes of the August meeting by Peter Mullen and second by Phil Zona.
· The minutes were accepted unanimously with no changes.

Ulin Rink Report:
· NTR
Treasurer’s Report:
· The cash balance sheet was presented to the Board by Mr. Zona for the program as of September 14, 2016 as was the Profit & Loss statement for May 1 through September 14, 2016. 

· A $1500 donation was received from the Susi family as well as a $500 donation from Voya. The funds will be in part utilized for goalie jerseys for the Mite players with the #1 and patches with the name “Susi” in memory of Marc Susi, a former MYH player. $2000 donations from Newcomb Farms, Keating Brokerage and Eagle Farms were made and the funds were utilized to purchase the Coaches Warm Ups,
· A Form 990 is being drafted and once completed the Finance Committee will review and present to the Board.
· A motion to accept the Treasurer’s report was made by Mollie Naughton and second by Bill Bennett. The report was accepted by a unanimous vote.

South Shore Conference:


· Bill Bennett reported that all but 2 players registered attended the Bantam Checking Clinic held by the SSC. One player is a Pee Wee Goalie so not mandatory that this player attends but will not be able to be “called up” to play at Bantam level. Other Bantam player will attend makeup session tonight, 9/14/16.
Girls Program:
· NTR
Yankee Conference:

· NTR
District Meeting:

· Dave Young reported that the U14 roster with out of town players was approved by the District. 
· A message will go out to A level coaches requesting players for the district 3x3 challenges

House League:
· Registration is open. Season will be November 5,  2016  to March 5, 2017. A communication will go out to members after October 1st.
Learn To Skate:

· Registration is currently open. Program will run November 27, 2016 to February 19, 2017. A communication will go out to members after October 1st 
Ice Chairman:
· Ice conditions at Ulin have been soft per reports. Discussion to be had with Town by Peter Feloney. Will report on at next meeting. 
· Ice schedule is set through Thanksgiving per Peter Mullen.  The Bantam teams are rotating their weekly Team Practice and Girls teams rotate their Skills sessions weekly due to lack of ice time. Replacement ice time will be given priority to these teams for open hours on Friday at Randolph and available 4pm hours at Ulin.
Equipment Committee:

· NTR
Coaches Committee:
· An assistant coach for one of the Squirt level teams has excused themselves from the Coaching position due to demanding personal schedule. Board will look for additional assistant coach for that team.
Communications:

· An email will go out to all members as will posting on MYH website regarding Board Elections. Also, an email and posting about Open Registrations for HL and LTS Programs will be sent after October 1st. 
· Tim Lydon, MYH member, will be helping with website and other communications. Mr. Zona recommended reaching out to Elizabeth Cohen at MA Hockey to assist with website. 
Fundraising:

· Mike Vaughan reported that a date could not be reached for the Bruins Alumni game for this year. Will revisit for next year.
· Mr. Vaughan also reported that he researched fair market value of advertising and it is around $300 so that is what MYH will charge. Advertising space will be of uniform size on the website moving forward. 
Evaluation Committee

· Two players will be evaluated per coach and family request. One player is new to the town and other’s family feel player was misplaced. Both will be evaluated this coming weekend. 
Old Business:
· Board Election for 4 new members will be held on October 6th, 2016 from 6:45-8pm at Cunningham Hall. Resumes will be posted on the website as well as up in the Hall during the voting timeframe. 

New Business:

· NTR
Next Monthly Meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for Thursday, October 13, 2016 at 6:45 p.m. at the Milton Police Station.  Motion to adjourn the meeting; meeting adjourned.

Minutes Respectfully Submitted,

Mollie Naughton
Secretary
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